


Together with our FUD homes, this approach is increasing the supply of housing that 
meets the broad and dynamic needs of people with disabilities. 
 
Modifying existing homes  
Kāinga Ora has also carried out modifications at 13,660 properties across New Zealand to 
meet the needs of individual customers, such as installing ramps and handrails. These 
include modifications at properties rented or leased to Community Group Housing 
Providers. These providers are funded to deliver support services to people with specific 
needs, such as those with physical or intellectual disabilities. For providers to deliver 
support services at these properties, some degree of modification or alterations to the 
properties are required, such as wheelchair ramps and wet area showers.  
 
Kāinga Ora is also building properties for customer cohorts that may include bespoke 
features or provide access to support services that can be managed by a supported 
housing provider.  
 
A recent example is Te Mātāwai, a new mixed tenure building in Central Auckland that is 
run under a single site supportive housing model that combines permanent housing with 
24/7 on-site support services for all public housing customers. The new homes include a 
mixture of accessible and universally designed units with 165 of the 276 achieving 
provisional Lifemark 3 or 4 star certification. The inclusion of these units supports a broad 
range of customer needs.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal 
information removed.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Nick Maling 
General Manager National Services 




